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PUBLIC NOTICE
THE COMMUNITY EMPOWERMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 2015

NOTICE OF CONSULTATION ON LEASE DISPOSAL AND CHANGE OF USE OF COMMON GOOD PROPERTY

Fife Council has received a request for the lease of an area of Common Good property.  The Council requires to consult under Section 104 of the Community Empowerment (Scotland) Act 2015.  If the Council decides to proceed with the lease disposal the matter will be referred to a Sheriff for final approval.
Disposal Request:
A request has been made by the Alhambra Theatre Stage School c/o Alhambra Theatre Trust, to acquire an area of ground extending to 16 sq m or thereby, immediately adjacent to the boundary of 62-68 New Row, Dunfermline.  The grant of a lease will enable access to be taken to the property after the existing footpaths have been be extended to the boundary of the premises.  

Further information
A copy of the plan illustrating the extent of area involved may be viewed at https://www.fife.gov.uk/kb/docs/articles/have-your-say2/community-planning/community-asset-transfer
Planning applications detailing the proposed use and extent of works may be viewed at http://planning.fife.gov.uk/online/.  The reference is 19/02719/FULL and 19/02719/FULL.

Representations:
Anyone may make representations about this request to Fife Council. Representations must be in writing and include the name and address of the person making it.
All representations will be published on Fife Direct https://www.fife.gov.uk/kb/docs/articles/have-your-say2/community-planning/community-asset-transfer 
Representations must be made by Tuesday 25th February 2020 and should be sent to;

Zahida Ramzan, Policy Co-ordinator (Zahida.ramzan@fife.gov.uk) or to communityasset.transfer@fife.gov.uk  or by post to;

Zahida Ramzan
Community and Neighbourhood Service
Fife Council, Rothesay House, Glenrothes, KY7 5PQ
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